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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

The NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium
July 12, 2010 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Deidre Breslin, Jim Clynes, George Fuchs, Lorraine Johnson, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider,
Community Board Members (Excused): Lori Boris, Helene Simon, Debbie Teitelbaum 
Public Member (Excused): Lori Levin 
Total Attendance: 10
A. Discussion of Department of Education (DOE) position on bake sales at schools 
One of our members, Debbie, could not attend and wrote a well reasoned email on why she was opposed to removing the ban and her work at PS 6.  However the people in attendance did not think that many of the comments applied to all the schools in our district. In discussion the members expressed overwhelming support for bringing back this policy.  The most important point made was that the money raised will fund items and trips for schools, some of which are less affluent then others.  Also the positive social aspects of participating in a bake sale and a chance to share a community’s cultural heritage with the public were considered important. The following resolution was passed unanimously.
WHEREAS the Department of Education, in June 2009, enacted a policy to ban all bake sales in City Schools, and

WHEREAS bake sales are an important fundraising component of many schools, providing significant assistance to many extra curricular programs, that would otherwise not exist, and

WHEREAS bake sales provide a vital social component, offering individuals an opportunity to share cultural heritage, sample family recipes, and show off individual skills, and

WHEREAS bake sales offer a variety of educational experiences for students, and

WHEREAS in the Fall of 2009 Department of Education modified its policy to allow bake sales, on the condition that they only sell the pre-packaged products that are manufactured by Department of Education’s contracted vendors, and which are currently available in school vending machines, such as Hydrox, Pop Tarts, Frito-Lay, Doritos, and Snapple, among others, all of which contain high fructose corn syrup and/or other unhealthy industrial food additives, 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Community Board 8 Manhattan urges the Department of Education to repeal its ban on selling home baked foods at bake sales, and calls upon our elected officials to review this D.O.E. policy and seek its repeal.

VOTE: 6-0-0 (Yes-Breslin, Clynes, Fuchs, Johnson, J. Schneider, B. Schneider)
B. Update on Wait List & Gifted & Talented (G&T)
Elizabeth Rose was on vacation until this week. These are the numbers she supplied as of           June 30, 2010 for the various schools with problems:

-PS 59 remaining on the waitlist were 29

-PS 183 remaining on the waitlist were 45

-PS290 remaining on the waitlist were 74

-The new PS 267 has 80 students that accepted offers.

All the above waitlisted students have received alternate offers and many had received G&T offers.  Parents who received G&T offers and decided to accept by the date of this report may not have released their spot from the zoned school waitlist.

G&T Update as of June 30, 2010:

-PS 217 (Roosevelt Island) the Principal, PTA and DOE did extensive outreach to District 2 and District 30 (Queens) and they have the 18 students needed to start a Kindergarten this year.  The 1st Grade class for September, which had 1 Manhattan student in Kindergarten, now has 3.

-PS198 has 40 students that have accepted offers for their new G&T program and there will be 2 classes, as the principal assures there is no space allocation problem in the school. 

New students, who applied to a zoned school where there is a waitlist after alternate offers were made, should be placed as the end of the waitlist. Offers will be made to these students in July once the other accepted offers are processed.

C. Update on the new PS 267 located in PS 158 Building
Principal McEvoy was working on registering the accepted students and hoped to have her first meeting with parents by the end of July.
D. Old/New Business Agendas
Wednesday, June 14 is the next meeting of the Community Education Council District 2, 333 7th Avenue, 6:30 pm.  Everyone was encouraged to attend this meeting and ask the Council to re-institute the zoning committee which they disbanded.  Other parts of the district may not have to do re-zoning now, but Community District 8 will have to have re-zoning for two reasons: 1) we have a new school with no zone 2) one school will be moving to a new building and depending on the size of the building, the zone may have to be larger for that school.
September Agenda: Updates on waitlist; permanent home for PS 151; PS 267; 2nd teacher/Aid in classroom; re-zoning effort.  People were advised to call with any other issues they would like to see on the September or October Agendas.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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